
    Peak Fire 
 

Tuesday, October 15, 2024 
 

LOCATION:  Stanislaus National Forest DATE STARTED:  October 2, 2024 
ACRES: 316 PERCENT CONTAINED: 100% 
INJURIES/ACCIDENTS: 0 TOTAL PERSONNEL: 81 

Fire Resources include: 4 engines, 2 water tenders, 2 hand crews, 2 excavators, 1 dozer.  

Incident Commander is Justin Franklin and Trainee is Austin Bennett. 
 
CURRENT SITUATION:  We have now reached 100% containment on the Peak Fire. Firefighters are 
transitioning into suppression repair, while remaining diligent on patrol looking for any hot spots. Crews will 
continue mopping up on the interior of the burned area, adding water on any smoldering stump holes, and 
down trees whenever it is safe to do so.  Weakened trees and snags continue to be a concern for firefighter 
safety. We greatly appreciate the public’s help and understanding by abiding by the Forest Order Closure. 
 
On October 11th the Forest Order went into effect restricting access into the Herring Creek, Hammill Canyon 
Loop. Active fire and hazardous standing trees, and their proximity to roads and trails are clear indicators 
that the fire area is dangerous. Our number one priority is for firefighter and public safety.  

FIRE RESTRICTIONS: Forest Order No. STF-16-2024-11, Stanislaus National Forest, Peak Fire Closure. This 
Order is effective from October 11, 2024, through December 5, 2024, within the National Forest System 
lands, roads, and trails. The Order is necessary to ensure that firefighting efforts continue unimpeded and 
to protect the public from the hazards associated with actively burning fire behavior, or until replaced or 
rescinded.  

WEATHER: Near normal temperatures with light winds, and dry weather are expected to persist through 
early this week. The next system will bring cooler temperatures and a chance of light precipitation by 
midweek, with breezy to gusty northly winds and elevate to critical fire weather concerns by the end of 
the week. 

 
Public Information Contacts: 
Kimberly Peterson – kimberly.peterson@usda.gov 
Eugenie Moore - eugenie.moore@usda.gov 
Sally Smith - sally.j.smith@usda.gov 

 
 FIRE INFORMATION PHONE LINE 

209-459-9236 
For additional fire information, go to the following link https: 

 
https://inciweb.wildfire.gov/incident-information/castf-peak-fire 
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